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The following documents were discussed at the VHE adhoc meeting 

S1-99xxx
Source
Conclusion
Action by

521
France Telecom
· Changes were suggested to section 7,8,and 10. Changes to section 7 and 8 were withdrawn after discussion but will re-introduce in R00 discussion, as thought was more relevant. 

· The only change kept with modification was changes to section 10 on framework, the introduced text with modification will move to section on Non-framework.
France Telecom

525
Ericsson
Leave diagram as original but change title to “Service Provisioning from user’s point of view”
Editor

Charging
France Telecom and TIM
· Charging capabilities to allow pre-paid services in VHE. CR welcomed and accepted. Clarification needed in the text introduced in section 7 (on managed prepaid accounts)

· Text is needed in section 12 to include charging reflected by SP
France Telecom and TIM

Service Capabilities
Editor
· Following concerns on inconsistency of definitions of service capabilities in 22.121 and 22.105 documents, it was decided to use the definitions in VHE document and align to definitions in 22.105. CR to be prepared to reflect this. 

· There is no longer any inconsistency between definitions of service capabilities in T2 and VHE. The VHE definition has already been adapted in T2.
Editor 






Other issues.

Release 2000

Release 2000 was discussed, as it will affect VHE. The following issues were raised:

· Each delegate to consider the impact of additional service capabilities for R00.

· It was decided to use the current structure of VHE document as bases for R00 but this could change.

Stage 2 work

Concerns were expressed on the fact that VHE work might be ignored in S2.  S2 is currently busy on other work to start work on VHE. Ericsson indicated they have been assigned the responsibility to lead the 3GPP coordination group on “Services and Service Platforms”. Therefore they will present a project plan for stage 2 work on VHE and OSA during the next S2 meeting (26-30 July, Hazlet, New Jersey). The plan will also include a proposed document structure for VHE/OSA stage2 specification. To have an idea about which companies intend to contribute actively to the VHE/OSA stage2 work, a show of hands was asked.

Motorola suggested that we need to support work in S2, this could mean joint meetings.

VHE related work.

Other VHE related work outside S1 was discussed. Siemens asked delegates to consider VHE related work outside S1 and consider how this will affect S1 development. It was suggested that this could be taken further by inviting work on Parlay to be presented in the VHE group. To facilitate this the BT delegate was actioned to ask within the company if they can give a presentation. As the leader of the 3GPP coordination group on “Services and Service Platforms”, Ericsson was actioned to invite the Parlay group to bring VHE/OSA related material they have already developed to 3GPP.

It was suggested that MExE needs to be informed on the status of VHE work. Following this a liaison statement will be sent to the next MExE meeting (15-16 July, Tampere, Finland). Siemens and Motorola will write this. 

Closing Remarks

The chairperson thanked everyone for work done in providing stage 1 R99 work. There was no need for further adhoc meetings on VHE but further discussion is encouraged via email exploder.

